
On Monday, November 1, 2021 at 4:00 p.m., the City of Wauchula Commission met for its 
annually scheduled Ethics Training at the Train Depot located at 135 E Main Street, Wauchula. 
 

Wauchula City Commissioners present were Mayor Pro-Tem Neda Cobb, Russell Smith, Mayor 
Keith Nadaskay, Sherri Albritton and Gary Smith. 
 

Also present were City of Wauchula Manager Terry Atchley, Assistant City Manager/Finance 
Director Sandee Braxton, Community Redevelopment Agency Director Jessica Newman, 
Purchasing Manager Ward Grimes, Assistant City Manager/Police Chief John Eason, Deputy City 
Manager Olivia Minshew, Communication Coordinator Cheyenne Pohl, Community Development 
Director Kyle Long and City Clerk Holly Smith.  
 

Hardee County Commissioners present were Noey Flores, Russell Melendy, Sandra Meeks, Judith 
George and Renee Wyatt. County Manager Lawrence McNaul and Office Manager Danielle 
Deleon were present.  
 
City of Arcadia Commissioners Mike Hall, Keith Keene, Robert Heine Jr. and Judy Wertz-Strickland 
were present. 
 

City of Bowling Green Commissioner present was David Durastanti. 
 
Town of Zolfo Springs Commissioner present was Rod Cannon.  
 

City Attorney Kristie Hatcher-Bolin was the Ethics Training Facilitator. 
 
Citizen Gary Delatorre was also in attendance.  
 
The ethics training was a video course provided by the Florida League of Cities. The video’s 
facilitator was Attorney Clifford B. Shepard. 
  
Public Meetings Law – F.S. Chapter 286 
Florida Sunshine Law Public Records – F.S. Chapter 119 
Code of Ethics – F.S. Chapter 112  
 
Workshop concluded at 7:38pm.  
 
 
             
     Mayor Richard K. Nadaskay, Jr.                                            City Clerk Holly Smith 

 


